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Ybarra Academy 

of the Arts & Technology 

School Site Council

January 26, 2012
7:30 – 8:30am
MINUTES
I.
Welcome, Introductions & Call to Order

In attendance: Annette Ramirez, Terry Halligan, Bob Eastwood, Linda Murray, Robin Plowman, Gerardo Castro, Amber Lua, Robert Padilla, Carlos Ochoa
Meeting called to order at 7:33 AM
II.
Discussion and Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve; Robin, second; Robert, all in favor, motion carried.


III.
SBCP Approval

Ybarra school site council chooses to participate in School-Based Coordinated Plan.  Ybarra SSC will coordinate services of the following state funding; SLIBG, GATE, and EIA-LEP.  Motion to approve; Carlos, second; Amber, all in favor, motion carried.
IV.
Safety Plan
 





Review Safety Plan including disaster plan, lock down procedures, and discipline plan.  Only updates were made to the disaster plan.  These changes included reviewing roles and new teacher assignments.  Monthly fire drills are practiced at Ybarra.  There are no changes to Ybarra’s current discipline plan.  Motion to approve; Linda, second; Robert, all in favor, motion carried.
V.
Approval of Single Plan for Student Achievement

Review of new SPSA format.  Rowland Unified is working towards streamlining school plans to get rid of pointless paperwork and making the plan more useful to a school.  School goals, plans, analysis, and data that were reviewed during earlier SSC meetings are part of this plan.  Appendix C, budget, will be reviewed upon receiving dollar amounts from the sate.  This plan currently uses estimates from 2010-2011. Motion to approve; Annette, second; Amber, all in favor, motion carried.
VI.
IB Update

Ybarra is exploring the possibility of the MYP program for grades 7 and 8.  Since Ybarra already has the PYP program for grades K-6 we feel that this is worth exploring.  RUSD has also invited other middle schools and both high schools to explore this program.  No decisions have been made, we are only gathering information and reviewing the possibilities.  There will be another informational meeting on Feb 21 to gather more feedback.
VII. 
GATE Representatives Update
No updates to report.
VIII.
Public Comments and Questions

Robert shared information he received from the PTA presidents meeting led by Assistant Superintendent Ruben Frutos.  Good news, the expected budget reduction of $4,000,000 is now estimated to be only $600,000.  RUSD expects no layoffs or cuts since reserves can cover this reduction.  Additionally, Transportation Services is currently switching to buses running on natural gas.  This has the potential of reducing its cost of over $700,000.  This year about half of our buses have already been switched to run on natural gas.  RUSD plans on having its own natural gas holding tank adding even more cost efficiency.  Its initiative such as this one that have helped RUSD remain solvent during these difficult financial troubles our state is experiencing.  

Announcements:

· Ybarra Book Fair is to take place from Feb 14 – Feb 24

· Career Day is tomorrow form 8:30 - 11:30 AM

· Founders Day is this Feb 21 at 6:00 PM

Next SSC Meeting: Thursday, February 23, 2012


at 7:30 a.m.
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